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Christmas 2023 

Dear Santa, 
  
This year will mark my 70th Christmas. I do not 
remember how old I was when I first wrote to you; 
I only know my list was never short. So this year, I plan to keep it 
simple and ask for only one thing: Peace on Earth. 
  
You see, Santa, our world is filled with violence and anger. There are 
wars in the middle east and in the Ukraine. There is political hostility in 
our own nation. In short, we spend far more time blaming others for our 
problems rather than working together to make the earth a better place 
for all. I am not sure how much more our world can take. If this peace 
is to come to our world, we must first begin to heal and that will come 
only when we choose to let go of the hurt and blame.  Santa, bring our 
world this gift of peace. 
  
Secondly, we need peace in our homes. There is far too much neglect. 
Many children are left to fend for themselves. There are homes without 
food and streets that are not safe from violence. In many cases, social 
media has become a substitute for family life. We know what needs to 
change but no one seems to have the time to change it. The gift of time 
would help our homes find peace. Bring us time to work together, time 
to play together; and yes, time to pray together. 
  
Thirdly, Santa, our world needs peace for our hearts. The feelings of 
fear and hopelessness cannot be changed easily. If I ask myself when 
I feel most at peace, I realize it is when I pray. When I sit before the 
altar at Mass, I listen to the words Jesus spoke two thousand years 
ago. I hear his words spoken at that supper when he took the bread 
and said this is my body; and then the cup which held his blood. I 
realize that in the darkness of despair, Jesus did not leave his 
disciples…and he will not leave us. It is not what you don’t have, but 
what you do have that will bring you peace. Santa, help us all to see 
what we’ve been given. May we be grateful for this precious gift. 
  
I know I said I want only one thing for Christmas; yet, I see those who 
are grieving and those who are sick. I see those who are abused and 
those who struggle with addictions and fears. I see those who are 
unable to live in their own countries and those who are ostracized by 
others around them. We all need peace. Bring us peace between 
nations, peace in our homes, and peace in our hearts. 
  
As usual, Santa, I will remember to leave cookies for you under the 
tree. You know, I plan to retire this coming year. I am not quite sure 
what I will do, but I plan to still work. There was a saint named Philip 
Neri who was an excellent pastor and has inspired me in my ministry. 
Perhaps I could change my name to Philip Neri. Then I could be Father 
Phil N.  

                                                                                    Merry Christmas, 
Jeff 

  
 

 

Fr. Jeff Grant 



RECEPTION OF HOLY COMMUNION (for those 
excused from Mass) WILL TAKE PLACE SUNDAY 
OUTSIDE OF MASS FROM 9:45-10:00AM 
 
Mass will continue to be live-streamed and can be 
found by going to the parish website at www.bsps.org 
And click on WATCH MASS HERE. 
 
Confessions are heard Monday-Saturday mornings 
from 7:30-7:45am and on Saturday afternoon 3-4pm 

NEW YEAR’S MASS SCHEDULE:  
Monday, January 1 at 9 AM 

There is not an obligation to attend Mass this year, as 
New Year’s Day falls on a Monday. 
 
Baby Bottle Fundraiser Did 
you know that First Step 
Women’s Center shares the 
Good News of Jesus with their 
patients? You can help First 
Step continue to share hope 
and life to those in need 
when you RETURN your 
baby bottle THIS WEEK. You 
can also donate directly 
through this QR code.  

The End is Coming! Parishioners can choose to 
receive their end-of-the-year contribution tax 
statement via email. Please go to our parish website 
and complete the simple form at www.bsps.org/parish-
giving and you'll receive your statement in late January 
2022. This process saves time and money for the 
parish and if you misplace your statement, you can 
simply reprint it from your email. Please contact Lisa 
Sarnowski at Lsarnowski@bsps.org if you have any 
questions.  

Year-End Giving We are so grateful for the generosity of 
our parishioners throughout the entire year. During 
December, many people 
review their giving and 
determine that a year end 
charitable gift will benefit 
their tax status for the 
calendar year. If you wish to 
make a donation to Blessed 
Sacrament by making a 
general parish contribution 
to the church, or a gift to the 
School’s Annual Fund, you 
may drop it into the 
collection basket during 
Mass or mail it to the school 
or parish office. All charitable 
contributions must be 
postmarked and/or received 
by December 31, 2023 to 
be included in the year-end 
statement for tax year 2023. 
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Please pray for our Recently Departed 
Thomas Chrans 
Robert Giesing 
J.P. Jones 
Norene Davlin 
 
Congratulations to our Recently Baptized 
Ezra Marie Hemberger, daughter of Ryan and 
Amber Hemberger 

If you or a family member would like our priests to 
know that you have been admitted to St. John’s or 
Memorial Hospital please call the Parish Office (217-
528-7521) and let us know.  

From Father Jeff... In our reading today from Isaiah, 
the prophet tells of a year of God’s favor—a time when 
healing and liberty and glad tidings will come to all.  
That is Isaiah’s wish for Israel.  That is God’s will.  It is 
the time when the messiah will come.  Like Isaiah, we 
too are called to be a people of hope, a people who 
wish. This Christmas, what is it you wish for? What do 
you want God to bring us when he comes? 

http://www.bsps.org/parish-giving
http://www.bsps.org/parish-giving
mailto:Lsarnowski@bsps.org


MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

DECEMBER  25— DECEMBER  29  

MONDAY -  FRIDAY  

8:00am and 8:20am 
 
 

Saturday, December 30, 4:30PM 

Lector:   Vince Toolen 

Servers: Patrick Harvey, Grant 

Keller, Joseph Bertaina 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Abigale 

Kane, Noreen Luhr, Kathleen Harth, 

Edward Schofield 
 

Sunday, December 31, 7:00AM 

Lector:   Carolyn Graham 

Servers: Tess O’Brien 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Sally 

Petrone, Kathy Gietl, Mary Tuttle, 

Colleen VonDeBur 
 

Sunday, December 31, 8:30AM   

Lector:   Mary Maloney 

Servers: Kate Lambert, Ryan 

Barnard, Liam Bryant 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Dave and 

Lisa Sarnowski, Becky Leonard, 

Michael Delvo 

 
Sunday, December 31, 10:30AM 

Lector: Suzanne Baase 

Servers: Shea Stone, Davontae and 

Deon Wilks 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Lori 

Criscione, Rose Amon, Patricia and 

Donald Graham, Andrea Judd 
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Beautiful Church - The holidays are upon us and when your company 
joins us for Mass, you may hear, “This is a beautiful church!” Wouldn’t it 
be great to know the answers when they ask about the altar, paintings, 
and stained glass windows? The Blessed Sacrament tour brochure can 
help! Pick up a copy in the vestibule today. You’re gonna love it!  

All are welcome at the 18th annual Holiday Interfaith Breakfast at 
Temple B’Rith Sholom on Monday, December 25, 2023 from 8:30am to 
Noon.  Many people go to church on Christmas and like to have breakfast 
out but many local restaurants are closed. Breakfast will consist of 
scrambled eggs, pancakes, coffee, dessert and juice. Adults are $10 and 
children are $5.  

IF YOU ONLY READ THREE THINGS THIS WEEK: 
 

• Christmas Mass times are listed above 
• Baby bottles due December 24 
• Get excited for the beautiful Christmas music—check out the Mass schedule 
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Weekly Parish Finance Report 
December 9 to December 15 

    
AMOUNT RECEIVED 

TOTAL   
HOUSEHOLDS 

Loose Collections $1,012.00   

Envelope Collections $18,206.00 213 

Online Giving Collections $4,071.50 122 

TOTAL COLLECTIONS 23,289.50 335 

 
Target Amount 

 
$23,500.00 

 Lighting Candles in Church 


